



Julie A. Penman Commissioner Michal A. Dawson Deputy Commissioner

To the Honorable Common Council Public Improvements Committee City of Milwaukee

Dear Committee Members:

Attached is File No. 000754, being a substitute resolution to vacate a portion of the south side of West Silver Spring Road between North Lovers Lane Road and West Silver Spring Drive, in the 15th Aldermanic District. This vacation was requested by SS Silver Spring, LLC to provide parking for their employees with a landscape buffer.

The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections and there are no fees associated with the proposed vacation. The Commissioner of Public Works has requested that the parking lot to be constructed to City building codes and under City permit.

Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with city plans, the City Plan Commission at its regular meeting on March 5, 2001 recommended approval for the attached substitute resolution.

Sincerely,

Julie A. Penman (Executive Secretary

City Plan Commission of Milwaukee

Attachment

cc: Ald. Nardelli

000754 CPC letter